
Attention Builders, Developers and Residents  
 

 

 

 

Rubbish Disposal  

During Construction 
 

 

A container to properly dispose of debris and other discarded building materials must be 

provided on all properties where construction is underway.  This ordinance went into 

effect August 23, 1990. 

 

Building Inspectors and Community Service Officers regularly verify that each site has an 

appropriate container or enclosure and is free of scattered debris. 

 

Containers or enclosures must be provided at the start of construction and they must 

remain on the site until final inspection approval.  Requested inspections will not be 

performed on properties where containers or enclosures have not been provided.  Failure 

to provide a suitable container or enclosure is a violation of the Plymouth City Code and 

Plymouth Community Service Officers will issue citations. 

 

We appreciate your help in keeping construction sites and the surrounding areas free from 

construction debris. 

 

Questions?  Contact The Building Division at (763) 509-5430. 
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